


Westminster Schools Forum – Extraordinary Meeting - Minutes
Date and time of meeting: Thursday 14th December 2017 at 4.45 pm

Location: 5 The Strand, London, WC2N 5HR
	Representing
	Name
	Organisation
	Attendance

	Primary Schools
	6 Members
	
	

	Primary Head
	Sandra Tyrrell (ST)
	Christchurch Bentinck Primary
	Absent

	Primary Head
	Vacancy 
	
	

	Primary Head
	Mary Wilson (MW)
	St Mary of the Angels Primary
	Present

	Primary Governor
	Vacant
	
	

	Primary Governor
	Andrew Garwood-Watkins (AGW) (Chair)
	St Stephens CE Primary  
	Present

	Primary Governor
	Ti Chen (TC)
	Christchurch Bentinck Primary
	Absent

	Secondary schools
	1 Member
	
	

	Secondary Head
	Eugene Moriarty (EM)
	St Augustine’s High
	Present

	Secondary Head
	Sian Maddrell (SM)
	The Grey Coat Hospital
	Present

	Academies
	5 Members
	
	

	Secondary Non Recoupment Academy Principal
	Vacancy - Samantha Green (SG) attending as representative
	Pimlico Academy
	Present

	Secondary Recoupment Academy Head
	Vacancy 
	Westminster Academy
	Absent

	Secondary Recoupment Academy
	Michael Bithell (MB) (Vice Chair)
	United Westminster Schools Foundation
	Present 

	Alternative Provision Academy
	Nathan Crawley-Lyons (NCL)
	TBAP
	Absent 

	Primary Recoupment Academy Head 
	Louisa Lochner (LL)
	Gateway Academy
	Present

	Maintained Nursery Schools
	1 member
	
	

	Nursery Head
	Liz Hillyard (LH)
	Tachbrook Nursery
	Apologies 

	Special Schools
	1 member
	
	

	Special Schools Head
	Andy Balmer (AB)
	Westminster Special Schools
	Apologies

	Early Years (PVI)
	1 member
	
	

	
	John Trow-Smith (JTS)
	LEYF
	Present

	14-19 Representative
	1 member
	
	

	
	Vacant
	
	

	Officers in Attendance
	
	
	

	Director of Education
	Ian Heggs (IH)
	Tri-Borough Children’s Services
	Present

	Director of Resources
	Andrew Tagg (AT)
	Tri-Borough Children’s Services
	Present

	Finance
	Lize Ferreira (LF)
	Tri-Borough Children’s Services
	Absent

	Clerk
	Natalija Sorokina (NS)
	Tri-Borough Children’s Services
	Present

	Observers
	
	
	

	Assistant Finance Manager
	Nicholas Grey (NG)
	Children’s Finance
	Present

	Assistant City Treasurer
	Steve Muldoon (SM)
	Commercial and Financial Management
	Present

	Schools Finance – Team Manager
	Feroza Begum (FB)
	Children’s Finance
	Present

	Deputy Cabinet Member for Children, Families and Young People
	Karen Scarborough (KS)
	Councillor
	Apologies

	Cabinet Member for Children, Families and Young People
	Richard Holloway (RH)
	Councillor
	Present


	Item
	
	Action

	1. 
	Apologies for Absence
Apologies had been received from Cllr Karen Scarborough, Andy Balmer, Liz Hillyard and Richard Ardron. Samantha Green is attending in place of Richard Ardron.

	

	2. 
	Chair AGW informed that he met with AT and NG on Monday to set up an agenda for today’s extraordinary meeting. They discussed that the meeting should focus on the following points:

· The difference between the NFF and the existing funding;
· Challenges of the NFF;

· Reduction in the lump sum and changes to the minimum funding guarantee (MFG);
· Falling rolls across all sectors;

· Use of balances and how they can be used to support the transition to the NFF.

AGW handed over to AT who covered as follows:

National and Local Context

· The NFF factors and rates are applied to all schools. There will be no difference in set characteristics.

· All schools are receiving a +0.5% increase; however, no school will receive more than a 3% increase.
· The MFG will still be in place to ensure no school has a major funding drop. The MFG is set at -1.5%.
· £9.5bn went into the NFF to ensure that no school loses on a per pupil basis.
· Historic issues with Westminster’s funding formula are recognised. 
· In 2018-19, no primary school will have less than £3,300 per pupil and no secondary school will have less than £4,600. By 2019-20, these numbers will rise to £3,500 and £4,800 respectively.
· Westminster is already above the minimum funding levels: the average range of funding per pupil in primary schools will be between £4,702-6,948 and £6,081-£7,195 in secondary schools. These figures already include the lump sum. 
· The local authority will be lobbying the government for additional funding based on areas such as mobility, high SEN and changing cohorts.
Changes in Terminology APT/Schools Block Funding

· For the current academic year, there was a single Schools Block Unit of Funding whereby the average of £6,003.47 per pupil was applied to all schools funding (i.e. the total funding divided by the number of pupils).

· Going forward, there will be two separate levels of funding – for primary and secondary schools. The lump sum will be set nationally and there will be no flexibility around it as before.
· Primary Unit of Funding (PUF) will be £5,247.30. In Westminster, under the new NFF, the funding range per pupil will be between £4,702-6,948. Currently, there are 11 schools that would be under £5,000 per pupil funding. By the time the NFF is officially implemented, all schools should get to the £4,800 per pupil mark.
· Secondary Unit of Funding (SUF) will be £6,755.65. The funding range per pupil will be between £6,081-£7,195. This gap will continue to close but at a slower rate.
· At present, only ‘raw’ data are available in the absence of other characteristics such as FSM, deprivation, etc.
Lump Sums and Changes to the MFG

· Currently, the schools lump sum in Westminster is set at £175,000 per school. A decision has been made to stick to this allocation until 2020.

· However, in 2020, under the NFF, the lump sum will decrease to £110,000, which will have a significant impact, especially on small schools. Some schools will lose about 10% of their current funding.
· Projections of the MFG will go down. After 2020, there will be no guarantee about the MFG.

· Attached below is a lump sum analysis of differential lump sums (£110k vs £125k vs £150k) moving towards the £110k figure. In producing this, it was assumed that the funding would be within AWPU calculations.


[image: image2.emf]Summary of 17-18  APT to NFF implementation.pdf


Falling Rolls

· This year, it has been agreed that additional funding can be available to schools whose rolls have fallen by 5% (and above). 
· There will be no automatic allocation – business cases will need to be made.

· The process for applying for this funding needs to be agreed in January.
· AT presented an analysis of proposed 2018-19 falling rolls funds where rolls have fallen by 5% - please, see this attached below:

[image: image3.emf]Falling Rolls Funds  2018-19.pdf


IH added that a school has to be good or outstanding to be able to access this funding.

Impact of the NFF on Funding

· A school with the same pupil numbers and characteristics will get 0.5% more funding per pupil than last year.

· A decision is needed on whether we go for £110,000 lump sum now, or whether we use the reserves to target and support the transition. How are we going to transition?

Discussion
Chair AGW added that there seemed a 1.2-1.5% decrease in total pupil numbers, a shift that was very worrying. What do we do about falling rolls? Historically, schools with falling rolls have been receiving support from the local authority.
IH advised that it was important for schools to have a plan for transition: for example, the Governing Body of Hallfield Primary had recently agreed to move to 2 form entry from 3 and put a cap on their in-year admissions. Something similar has been done in Paddington Green Primary Academy. 

MW advised that it would be helpful to look at the pupil numbers/capacity data from the last 3 years. AT agreed that these figures could be pulled through and provided to schools so they could show them as part of their business case.
AT pointed out that it was important to specify what information we would require from schools and who would be on the decision making panel.

EM said that the Schools Forum was the body which decided where the money went, and so it should be accountable. Fairness and accountability are the two key principles.
Chair AGW advised that an understanding on balances over the last 3 years of falling rolls was needed for the January meeting. Also, he asked if the threshold should still be kept at 5%. It had previously been discussed whether it should be 10%.

IH suggested having a column for each school’s Ofsted inspection outcome.

AT discussed that a school would normally be able to absorb up to 5% of falling rolls. It is when the figure gets to 5% and above, schools have been supported.

Chair AGW asked if schools with transition plans already being supported by the LA should also be supported through the falling rolls funding. He asked to have more clarity on Hallfield and Paddington Green Primary Academy for the January meeting.

IH clarified that Wilberforce and Harris Academy both had requiring special measures Ofsted judgements and so would not qualify for the falling rolls funding. However, they would be able to make a business case for funding under special circumstances. 
With regards to the process of approving funding allocations, Chair AGW reminded that previously a school would be visited by an LA officer who would then present their reports to the Forum. Should there be an executive working group? Criteria for analysing schools’ business cases are required for the January meeting. The process will then need to be confirmed between January and March with the final report to be approved in March and with a follow up report at the end of this academic year.
ACTIONS:

· Officers to present schools’ capacity numbers over the last 3 years at the January meeting.

· Officers to collate information on which schools have been in receipt of the falling rolls funding over the last 3 years for the January meeting. Schools’ characteristics as well as their Ofsted inspection judgements to be included in this too.

· Officers to draft process arrangements/criteria for managing schools’ business cases to the meeting in January.

· Officers to draft a paper on transition of the lump sum and set up a process on use of the reserves to support it.
AT returned back to his presentation to cover the following:

Pressures and Use of Balances

· Westminster is one of the very few local authorities in London that is not overspent on the High Needs Block. This funding will continue to be overseen by the local authority.
· EY full time placements will continue until September 2018.

· There has been a low take-up of EY 30 hours offer in primary settings.

· Support will be provided to schools to help them transition under the EY NFF.

· From 2020, there is no guarantee that the Schools Forum will continue. However, there might still be some arrangements that will need to be made locally.
· It is important to ensure that minimal funding guarantees are in place.

Chair AGW asked whether they should be looking to reduce the balance to 0, which seemed a decision in principle. This further poses questions on how the money should be allocated, whether it should be targeted strategically, or whether it should be put in the High Needs Block. This would need to be agreed by March.

IH advised that the law around the local authority supporting maintained schools had not changed and there was still a duty to do so. AT added that a lot of support mechanisms will remain in place.

ACTIONS:

· Officers to prepare a paper with their recommendations on how funding allocations can be made.

· Schools to discuss in their cluster meetings how money should be spent.

Next Steps

· The Schools Forum in January will include papers on the following:

· Final APT for approval;

· Work plan;

· Spending pressures and targeting of funding (including falling rolls, minimum funding levels and contingency);

· Analysis of known changes that will not be funded by the 0.5% cash limit increase in the next 2 years.

AT’s presentation can be found below for reference:


[image: image4.emf]171214 WCC  Schools Forum - AT's presentation.pptx
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The meeting closed at 18:30. 
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Growth Funding
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National and Local Context



The NFF factors & rates are applied to all schools 



Maximum gains are capped at +3% , All schools are receiving +0.5% increase



Minimum Funding Guarantee set at -1.5% (Direction of Travel) 



Primary = £3,300 in 18-19 and £3,500 in 19-20 Secondary = £4,600 in 18-19 and £4,800 in 19-20



The borough is already above the minimum funding levels

(4,702 -6,948 Primary) 

(6,081 – 7,195 Secondary) 
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In 2017-18 there was a single Schools Block Unit of Funding (SBUF) £6,003.47 that was applied to all schools funding. 

Primary Unit of Funding (PUF) will be £5,247.30 

Funding range per pupil (£4,702 - £6,948)

11 schools under £5,000 per pupil

Secondary Unit of Funding (SUF) will be £6,755.65.

Funding range per pupil (£6,081 - £7,195)

The differentials are fixed but the numbers within Primaries and Secondaries for October 2017 will be as provided by the ESFA in mid-December 15th or 18th/19th).





Page 4

Changes in terminology APT/Schools Block Funding
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Lump Sums and Changes to MFG



In 2017-18 WCC schools Lump Sums were agreed at £175,000 per school.



In the lump sum analysis of differential lump sums moving towards the NFF £110,000 we have assumed funding will be within AWPU calculations. 



Note the MFG totals are based on an assumption of no changes in pupil numbers but increases in AWPU. Thus less MFG having to be funded compared to 2017-18 £1,915,532.



The reductions in lump sums are offset by AWPU gains and also MFG 



£110k est £1,424,210 



£125k est £1,347,373 



£150k est £1,219,829
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Growth Funding



In 2018-19 the Growth Funding is for recoupment academies and needs to be funded at 7/12 of additional intake in Sept 2018 through the APT for Sir Simon Milton UTC, Pimlico Primary, Marylebone Boys, and St George’s Westminster.  (£1.714m)



In 2017-18 it was the last year for growth on Ark Attwood realised in October 2017 and any future growth is treated as per schools as lagged funding. If we have any schools with expected bulge classes in September 2018 we need to identify by January in finalising the APT and growth funding.



Sir Simon Milton UTC will be at capacity in Sept 2018 and will not require growth in 2019/20.
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Falling Rolls



In 2017-18 we estimated that falling rolls would be £450,000.



For 2018-19 we have prepared an analysis of proposed falling rolls funds where rolls have fallen by 5% and constrained to options of 100% and 80%. If there are significant differences when ESFA provide the funding tool we will report those to the January Forum. This is outside of MFG calculations.



Agree process. 



Agree parameters if changing from 5% and a proportion (either 100% or 80%).



Summary 2018/19 Falling Rolls: 100% £611,554 or 80% £587,089
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Pressures and Use of Balances 



Funding pressure on High Needs Block



Minimum Funding Levels (Primary and Secondary)



Full time early years places (September 2018)



Transitional support for Education Services Grant



Additional transitional/contingency arrangements
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Next Steps

January Forum papers to include:



Final APT for approval.



Work plan



Spending pressures and targeting of funding (including falling rolls, minimum funding levels and contingency .



Brief analysis of known changes that will not be funded by 0.5% cash limit increase in next 2 years.
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